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BACKGROUND 

Since Secretary of Energy Hazel O'Leary's December 7, 1993 
announcement concerning human radiation experimentation, the Federal 
Government has aggressively moved to confront the ramifications of 
these experiments. Hotlines were established, Congressional hearings 
planned and convened, departmental policies reviewed and initiatives 
developed to uncover the facts surrounding these activities. 

Early in the new year President Clinton moved to organize the 
Executive Branch's response. On January 3, 1994, the President 
directed that a cabinet-level Human Radiation Interagency Working 
Group be established to coordinate the government-wide effort to 
discover the facts. Less than two weeks later, on January 15, 1994, 
the President signed an executive order that formed the A-dvisory 
Committee on Human Radiation Experiments. The Advisory-Committee, 
composed of experts in medicine, science and ethics from outside of 
the government, is to provide the Interagency Working Group with 
advice and recommendations. This was followed on January 19, 1994, 
with a White House memorandum that provided detailed guidance on 
locating and retrieving records of human radiation experiments. 

Within the Department of Defense events also moved quickly. On 
December 30, 1993 Secretary of Defense Aspin directed the military 
departments and the Defense Nuclear Agency to conduct a comprehensive 
records review for information relating to human radiation 
experimentation. Subsequently, on January 7, 1994, Secretary Aspin 
signed a memorandum which provided further direction and assigned the 
project a high priority. The memorandum also announced the 
appointment of the Assistant to the Secretary of Defense (Atomic 
Energy), Dr. Harold P. Smith, as the Department's "focal point for the 
compilation and review of data and information relating to ionizing 
radiation research." 

Since his appointment Dr. Smith, and his Principal Deputy Dr, 
Gordon R. Soper, with the support of the military departments and 
Defense agencies, have moved forward on a broad front to confront the 
issues. A Department of Defense Steering Committee, chaired by Dr. 
Smith, has met regularly to structure and guide the Department's 
efforts. The Committee's work is supported by a Department-wide 
network of subject matter experts and points of contact. 

A major result of the Steering Committee's work was a 31 January 
1994 memorandum from Dr. Smith that provided detailed guidance for the 
Department's record search. Over the next month agencies and military 
departments searched their files for information and submitted reports 
on the results of their investigations. These endeavors have provided 
the Department with a clearer understanding of the issue's scope and 
complexity. 

Command Center (RECC) was established. The RECC is the Department's 
central repository and point of contact within and outside of the 
Department for matters related to human radiation experiments. Since 
its formation was announced on January 25, 1994, the RECC has 
established policies and procedures to enable it to receive, review, 
classify, catalogue, evaluate, and analyze documents to quickly and 
accurately respond to requests from the public and the Department. 

To assist the Department's efforts, a Radiation Experiments 
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